Minutes of ESIP Call – October 20, 2009

Participants
Adria Elskus (USGS and UMaine), Diane Gould (EPA), Jawed Hameedi (NOAA), Jim Latimer (EPA), Gary Lines (EC), and Marilyn ten Brink (EPA)

3/4   hour has  been added as in-kind for all participants.


Proposed Agenda

1. RARGOM Follow Up
Both the casual ESIP meet and greet on October 4 and the poster session at RARGOM (October 6) were quite successful for ESIP. The October 4 meeting provided some data leads with Jennifer Hackett and Jay Walmsley. Diane Gould commented that the Sunday meeting was very low-key and nice. 

Through generous support from Environment Canada, ESIP was able to utilize the designer that created the ESIP logo for assistance with the  ESIP poster. This same poster will be utilized at as many upcoming meetings as possible. One copy of the poster has been kept in Canada and another copy is in the US. Jawed Hameedi mentioned that after viewing the ESIP poster he's inclined to opt out of an oral presentation at the April National Monitoring Conference in favor of doing a poster. Jim Latimer wondered if it would be better to use the oral presentation to get ESIP's information out to a national audience. 

2. Fisheries and Aquaculture - Step 2
During the September call it was suggested that members of the Fisheries and Aquaculture verify which group they would prefer to participate in. Once this process began it was quite clear why there has been little success finding a chair for the fisheries side - there are actually very few people interested in fisheries in the subcommittee. Marilyn ten Brink wondered about other efforts in the area. She was concerned that the current activity isn't represented within ESIP. She asked Christine to connect with the DFO/NMFS individuals. (Action to be taken: Christine will try to reconnect with the NMFS/DFO project). 

 Gary Lines asked if the Fisheries indicators are well established. Christine stated that the subcommittee members were not pleased with the indicators selected and want to restart the process. Christine thinks that the timing for this might be good if the group is repopulated. Adria Elskus stated that there is an individual at UMaine that looks at fisheries and economics. She wondered if his expertise would be helpful to the group. Christine stated that 2 of the 3 indicators at the moment are socio-economic and this person could provide a lot of help. (Action to be taken: Adria will look into this individuals potential participation).

Gary stated that it would be difficult to look at ESIP as an entity without a fisheries group. He feels that managers are particularly interested in fisheries. Marilyn wondered if there is anyone working on the commercial side that could participate. Jim Wilson was suggested as a contact. 

Jawed suggested that Christine look at a document written out of WHOI last year that looked at indicators for integrated management. He thought some of those individuals might be good leads. (Action to be taken: Christine will look up this report and connect with some of the authors).

3. Abstracts submitted
ESIP has submitted abstracts to:

· Massachusetts Ocean Partnership (October 22, 2009)
· Maine Coastal Waters Conference (October 28, 2009)
· National Monitoring Conference (April 2010)
· Coastal Zone Canada (in preparation - July 2010)

Next conference Call: November 17 at 10:00 AM EDT
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